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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: July 24, 2018 
  
From:  Brad Miller, Town Engineer   Item No:  11 
 Engineering Department 
 
Subject: APPLE VALLEY VILLAGE ACCESSIBILITY PROJECT  
  

T.M.  Approval:______________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

 

Award a contract to All American Asphalt for the Apple Valley Accessibility Project subject 

to “Approval as to Form” by the Town Attorney and “Approval as to Content” by the Town 

Manager. 

 

SUMMARY: 
 

On July 12, 2018, the Town received and opened bids for the subject project in response 

to the Notice Inviting Sealed Bids issued by the Engineering Department on June 21, 

2018. After reviewing the submissions, staff concluded that All American Asphalt is the 

lowest responsible, responsive bidder. 

 

The results are as follows: 

 

1. All American Asphalt $484,565.00 

2. Sully-Miller Contracting Company $574,254.60 

 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The project is a cooperative effort between the Town of Apple Valley and the Apple Valley 
Village PBID.  The project will reconstruct John Glenn Road from Powhatan Road to Outer 
Highway 18 South and install curb, gutter and sidewalk along the east side of the 
road.  Additionally, new curb, gutter and sidewalk will be installed on Powhatan Road east 
of Pawnee Court.  The purpose of this project is to create an accessible path to Outer 
Highway 18 South from Navajo Road along Powhatan Road and John Glenn Road. 
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FISCAL IMPACT:  

 

Funding for this project has been appropriated in the Town Council approved 2018-2019 

Capital Improvement Projects Budget. Funding for the Town’s portion of this project will 

come from the LTF account, and the remainder will be paid by the Apple Valley Village 

PBID.  Based on the estimated quantities, the total project cost is $484,565.00.  The 

Town’s portion will be $259,307.49, and the PBID’s portion is $225,257.51.  Per the 

approved PBID action item, the PBID has committed up to $250,000.00 to cover any 

overages that may occur in their portion of work.  Any overages for the Town’s portion will 

come from the LTF fund.   

 

ATTACHMENTS: 
 
1. Location Map 
2. Apple Valley Village PBID Action Item 
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LOCATION MAP 
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